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UNITED STATES PATENT OFFICE. 
JAMES W. MOHLER AND JACOB L. FOLTZ, OF MOVILLE, IOW.A. 

STOCK CHUTE. 

SPECIFICATION forming part of Letters Patent No. 595,643, dated December 14, 1897. 
Application filed May 4, 1867, Serial No. 635,076, (No model.) 

To a whon, it nagy conce772. 
Be it known that we, JAMES W. MOHLER 

and JACOB L. FOLTZ, citizens of the United 
States, residing at Moville, in the county of 
Woodbury and State of Iowa, have invented 
a new and useful Stock-Chute, of which the 
following is a specification. 
The invention relates to improvements in 

stock-chutes. 
The object of the present invention is to 

provide for stock-chutes a simple and inex 
pensive platform adapted to be normally ar 
ranged on the bottom of a chute and capable 
of being readily extended to bridge the space 
between a stock-chute and a car to enable 
stock to be readily run into the latter. 
A further object of the invention is to pro 

vide such a platform which will be capable 
of lateral adjustment to enable it to be posi 
tioned properly with relation to a car-door 
should a car be stopped in front of the chute 
with its door not directly opposite the mov 
able platform, thereby obviating the neces 
sity of adjusting the car to suit the platform. 
The invention consists in the construction 

and novel combination and arrangement of 
parts, as hereinafter fully described, illus 
trated in the accompanying drawings, and 
pointed Out in the claims hereto appended. 
In the drawings, Figure 1 is a perspective 

view of a portion of a stock-chute provided 
With a platform constructed in accordance 
with this invention, the latter being extended. 
Fig. 2 is a transverse sectional view, the plat 
form being elevated to bring the link and the 
bend of the rock-shaft in a vertical position. 
Fig. 3 is a longitudinal sectional view, the 
platform being folded on the bottom of the 
chute. 

Like numerals of reference designate cor 
responding parts in the several figures of the 
drawings. . 

1 designates a movable platform mounted 
on the bottom 2 of a stock-chute and adapted 
to be normally arranged or folded in on the 
same, as illustrated in Fig. 3 of the accom 
panying drawings, and to be quickly extend 
ed or thrown outward to bridge the space be 
tween the stock-chute and a car, in order to 
enable animals to be readily transferred to 
the latter. The platform 1, which is rectan 
gular, as shown, and which is disposed lon 

gitudinally of the stock-chute, is provided on 
its lower face with bearings 3 and 4, receiv 
ing a rectangular bend 5 of a rock-shaft 6 and 
a link 7, which is arranged parallel with the 
rectangular bend. The rectangular bend 5 
forms a link, and the parallel link connec 
tions between the platform and the bottom 
of the stock-chute swing longitudinally of 
the former and enable the same to be readily 
thrown inward and outward and prevent the 
same from being tilted when in an extended 
position. The disposition of the links and the 
line of movement of the platform enable the 
latter to have a sufficient movement to carry 
it inward entirely over the stock-chute, so 
that it will not, when folded, project beyond 
the same. 
The bottom 2 of the stock-chute is pro 

vided with allined bearings 8 and 9 for the 
rock-shaft and the link 7, and one end of the 
rock-shaft is extended parallel with the ad 
jacent side of the bend, forming a handle 10, 
the terminal of which is bent at right angles 
to provide a convenient grip. The rock-shaft 
is journaled on the bottom of the stock-chute 
at opposite sides of the bend or link portion 
5, and the rectangular link 7 has the lower 
terminals of its sides bent outward to form 
journals which are arranged in the bearings 9. 
The rectangular bend of the rock-shaft and 

the rectangular link are sufficiently wide to 
permit the platform, which is slidingly mount 
ed on them, to be adjusted laterally for po 
sitioning the same properly with relation to 
the door of the car, so that the car will not 
have to be shifted should it be stopped with 
the door not directly opposite the platform. 
The platform is shifted by means of an op 

erating-rod 11, disposed longitudinally of the 
rock-shaft, and provided at its inner end with 
an eye 12, arranged on a longitudinal loop or 
keeper 13, disposed at One side of the plat 
form and constructed of suitable material. 
The operating-rod, which extends through a 
longitudinal opening 14 of the handle of the 
rock-shaft, has its outer end 15 bent at right 
angles to form a handle and to provide a stop 
to prevent the operating-rod from becoming 
accidentally disconnected from the handle of 
the rock-shaft. The operating-rod enables 
the platform to be readily shifted laterally 
and is in convenient reach of the operator 
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when he is in position for manipulating the 
rock-shaft. 

It will be seen that the platform is simple 
and comparatively inexpensive in construc 
tion, that it is adapted to be readily applied 
to any ordinary stock-chute, and that it is 
capable of being instantly thrown inward and 
outward and adjusted laterally to position it 
properly with relation to the door of the car. 
What we claim is 
1. The combination with a stock-chute or 

analogous structure, of an extensible plat 
form disposed longitudinally of the chute and 
having a limited direct longitudinal move 
ment, whereby it is adapted to project be 
yond the stock-chute to bridge the space be 
tween the same and a car and is also adapt 
ed to be moved inward entirely over the 
chute, the parallel link connections between 
the platform and the chute, said link connec 
tions being arranged to swing longitudinally 
of the platform, and means for swinging the 
platform inward and outward, substantially 
as described. 

2. The combination of a stock-chute, a plat 
form, a rock-shaft journaled on the platform 
and provided with a rectangular link or bend 
connected with the platform, the rectangular 
link 7 arranged parallel with the link or bend 
of the rock-shaft and hinged to the chute and 
to the platform, and a handle connected with 
the rock-shaft, substantially as described. 

3. The combination with a stock-chute, and 
a movable platform capable of lateral adjust 
ment, of the parallel link connectionshinged 

to the chute and the platform and having a 
sliding connection with the latter, a handle 
for manipulating the link connections pro 
vided with a longitudinal opening, and an 
operating-rod passing through the opening of 
the handle and connected to the platform, 
substantially as described. 

4. The combination with a stock-chute, of 
an extensible platform adapted to bridge the 
space between the chute and a car, the par 
allel link connections between the platform 
and the chute, said platform being slidingly 
mounted on the link connections and capable 
of lateral adjustment, and means for moving 
the platform longitudinally and transversely, 
substantially as described. 

5. The combination with a stock-chute, a 
transverse rock-shaft journaled on the chute 
and provided with a rectangular bend, a han 
de connected with the rock-shaft and hav 
ing a longitudinal opening, a link hinged to 
the chute, a platform slidingly connected with 
the bend and the link and provided at one 
side with a longitudinal loop or keeper, and 
an operating-rod passing through the opening 
of the handle and slidingly connected with 
the loop or keeper, substantially as described. 

In testimony that we claim the foregoing as 
our own we have hereto affixed our signatures 
in the presence of two witnesses. 

JAS. W. MOHTER. 
JACOB L. IFOLTZ. 

Witnesses: 
W. E. HALL, 
R. M. MCCARTED, 
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